
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello Everyone,  

I hope you are all safe and well and making the best of the situation we find ourselves in.  I have had a 

busy week; my home-schooling duties finished this week as my grandson was able to return to school so 

I can relax a bit and I’ve learned what relative clauses are and a way to remember the planets of the solar 

system. I have always held primary school teachers in great regard and my respect has gone up a few 

more notches this month. 

I was asked to give a talk about the WI to the Tyneside Rotary Club by zoom this week which was 

interesting. They were very interested in how we were dealing with the pandemic and how we are staying 

in contact with members. 

This Thursday was the Federation Quiz and we were delighted that 

we had 30 participants from all areas of the Federation. Friends 

and families living in the same households were invited to take 

part. However, the Federation took no responsibility for family or 

marital arguments about the answers. The prize winners were as 

follows: First prize went to Fiona Wilson of Dilly Dollies WI, 

Second was Clare Espie of Bowes Belles  WI and after a tie breaker 

Marjorie Burland Herrington WI won third prize.  Anne Cryer of 

Fells Angels was a very creditable runner up.  So well done everyone and it was great to see you all. Thank 

you for participating. 

I hope some of you have managed to see Board Members, Debra Phippen’s, video of how to make a 

Victoria Sandwich cake. (about 600 of you have viewed it so far) its beautifully done, very clear and the 

finished result looks delicious.  It’s on our Facebook page and our web page. Thankyou Debra- a serious 

contender for Nigellas job!  We are all in a digital learning curve so if you have a video of craft, cooking 

or anything else of interest to members, please share it with us. 

 

A big welcome to Karen English – our new Board Member.   

Karen joined the Board in October 2020 and is an active member of the Sister of 

Shields, she works, she studies at Newcastle University and is a fulltime mam.  She is 

very busy lady with brand new ideas and we are sure has lots of offer our Federation – 

Welcome Karen!!  I am sure that you will be a valuable asset. 
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This coming Thursday is Thanksgiving Day in the United States, an annual 

holiday based on giving thanks and celebrating the harvest and other blessings 

the year has brought. Whilst we might think this year hasn’t exactly brought 

many blessings, I am going to make an effort to concentrate on the things I have 

to be thankful for. So, for the month 26th November to 25th December each day I will find something to 

be thankful for and I shall head towards Christmas with a positive mindset.  Anybody want to join me? 

I shall post each day on our Facebook page please add your positives too. 

 

Don’t forget virtual Craft Demonstration Saturday 12 December A twist on Christmas Wrapping!  Codes 

in the Diary section.  Some future activities have been added to our diary dates so don’t miss out! 

Christmas for Committee members zoom December 2 at 7pm. If you are on any of our WI committees 

across the Federation please come and join us for a WI update and some Festive fun. Equip yourself 

with your own festive tipples and treats. Meeting code 845 3151 6390 Password 079344. 

Mince Pies and Members festive gathering for any member across the Federation December 22 at 7pm. 

All members are invited for a get together and festive fun. Further details later, Meeting code 822 5730 

8797 Password 636661 

Save the Date !!!!!!!!!!! 

Spring council meeting next year will be held on Saturday 10th April either in reality or 

virtually. Put the date and time in your diary. 

Sadly this week I have to tell you of the loss of three of our members, 

Ena Grey of Greenside WI, Pearl Levy and Jennifer McDine both of Whickham Village 

Belles WI. It is sad losing friends at any time but it seems harder at the minute when 

we cannot pay our respects in the normal way.  Our thoughts are with their friends and 

families.   

 

A bit of good news, we made contact with Shields Gazette this week and 

were lucky enough to have an article published straight away.  There is a 

small extract below but for the full piece use this link 

https://www.shieldsgazette.com/news/people/jarrow-womens-institute-branch-celebrates-40th-

anniversary-it-looks-future-3044484?fbclid=IwAR2onOl_hzVX8aqF-d1NCN-HkBOgKgbp3n-

_tmVFATCiYEEzWp62Ns2RA5g 
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Remember to keep sending your stories in – you don’t know where they will turn up ! 

 

News from National – quite a few things to interest you from National  

National Gallery supports the Not in my Name Campaign 

27 November 2020, 7pm-8pm, £5 per ticket 

Join Artist Luisa-Maria MacCormack of The Big Art Herstory Project to look at the reasons behind the 

victim-blaming romanticised, colonial and male-orientated approach of some of the most famous and 

troubling paintings every made.  Luisa-Maria will also consider interventions and activist projects by 

feminist artists such as Artemisia Gentileschi, who have added their voice to an ongoing debate.  This 

event is brought exclusive to WI members through the WI/National Gallery partnership. 

 

Design the Queen’s Birthday Card 

Using calligraphy skills, WI members are invited to submit a piece of work, on behalf of the Women’s 

Institute, to celebrate the Queen’s Birthday.  Work can be presented in any Calligraphy style, using any 

form of writing instrument associated with the art of Calligraphy.  Members are invited to be as 

creative as they wish, using a single or various Calligraphy techniques, colours and ink.   

  

Crafting with the Chelsea College of Arts 

Are you passionate about art and design? Are you skilled in weave, print, knit, stitch or embroidery? 

Would you like to team up with some of the UKs most experimental textile designers to create work 

which brings together the craft, expertise and heritage of the WI with contemporary design?  Chelsea 

College of Arts, in partnership with the NFWI, are looking for skilled and forward-thinking 

craftswomen of the WI to take part in a project with BA Textile Design students, that will encourage 

skill-sharing, communication and creativity.  

  

Elizabeth Bell Challenge 2021/2022 



 

Running from January – December 2021, WIs are invited to compose a record demonstrating how 

their members have worked together to engage and support one-another throughout the year; offering 

opportunities that have united their members, as well as successfully marketing the WI to increase 

their membership.  All members of the WI are encouraged to take part and contribute; from organising 

activities, photography, managing and writing the record(s), to designing and formatting the final 

entry.  We want WIs to work together as a team and create a piece of work which proudly demonstrates 

the up’s and down’s of a year in the WI, as well as recognising the inspirational achievement made by 

all members that will go towards safeguarding another 100 years of the WI. 

 

We are still running our weekly virtual WI WN activity sessions every Monday evening at 7.30pm 

and every Thursday morning at 10.30am.  These sessions are free to attend and are offered to all 

WI members (England, Wales and the Islands) regardless of whether or not you play Walking Netball, 

as an exclusive benefit through the NFWI/England Netball partnership.  So please do join us and bring 

your fellow members.  We will also be sharing a pre-recorded Walking Netball session once a month on 

My WI, so you can access a Walking Netball session when it is convenient for you.  Please contact 

nicole.flaherty@englandnetball.co.uk to register your interest and receive a link to attend a virtual 

session. 

Courses on offer from Other Federations  

They are running a number of Zoom courses for WI members between now and Christmas and would 

love anyone to join them. The courses can be booked and paid for socially distanced online by following 

either the link from our website https://yorkshire-north-west.thewi.org.uk/nyw-zoom-along or direct 

from Eventbrite page https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/north-yorkshire-west-federation-wi-

31197851895 

Tyne and Wear South Federation - Photography Competition  

‘Living in Lockdown’ 

All members are invited to participate in this competition.  We would like 

you to submit a photograph which shows us an aspect of ‘Life in 

Lockdown’.  We hope to make a printed display of these photographs at 

the Spring Council Meeting next April.  If we have to have a virtual meeting then the photographs will 

be made into a video presentation to be shown during the meeting.  Please accompany your photograph 

with an explanation of the photo – the explanation must not exceed 3 sentences, your name and your 

WI.  The photograph must have been taken between March 15th 2020 and February 15th 2021.  Send your 

photographs to the Federation office by February 15th 2021.  Great prizes for the winners. 
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Denman At Home. 

www.denman.org.uk/.  Here’s a sample of the courses available for the 

coming week.  There are some great Christmas Crafts courses coming up  

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.denman.org.uk/


 

 

Federation Dates for your Diary –  

 

 

Date and Time Event Meeting ID 

and Password  

Wednesday 

December 2nd 

7pm  

Christmas Zoom for Committee members 

 

845 3151 6390 

079 344 

Tuesday 15th 

December 7pm  

The Joys or Otherwise of the Festive Season  

 

851 5446 7700 

488 313  

Tuesday 

December 22  

7pm 

Mince Pies and Members festive gathering for any 

member across the Federation. 

 

822 5730 

636 661 

Thursday 28th 

January 21 7pm 

Cookery Demonstration (Vegetarian for Life) 

 

867 91811224 

vegetarian  

Thursday 25th 

Feb 2021 7pm  

The Life and loves of the Taxi Driver of Poet.  

 

Details to follow 

Thursday 25th 

March 2021 7pm  

Flower Arranging  Details to follow 

April 10th 2021  Spring Council/Social  
 

Details to follow 

Thursday 27th 
May 2021 7pm 

Conspiracy History Theories of the World 
 

Details to follow 

CRAFT DEMONSTRATIONS  

Sat Dec 12th 

10.30am  

Christmas Wrapping with a Twist  
 

Meeting ID 813 
5842 5935 
Password – 
wrapping  
all lower case  

Sat Jan 9th   2021 
10.30am 

Archive Tags   818 3298 0331 
archive 

Sat Feb 6th 2021 
10.30am  

Valentine Tokens  816 0790 7881  
valentine 

Sat March 6th 
2021 
10.30am  

Easter Crafts  
 

885 6437 7125 
easter 

Sat May 1st 2020 
10.30am 

Faux Enamelling  870 5685 9801 
enamel 

Sat June 5th 
2020 

Paper Roses  
 

841 2831 2909 
paperroses 

 



 

Read and Rhyme –  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What have you been upto this week?  

'Lest we Forget' - President Mrs Ron Johnson laid the Poppy Wreath 

at the Cenotaph in Whickham on Sunday 8th November 2020 on 

behalf of all members of Whickham Fellside W.I. 

 

Herrington WI held another zoom 

bingo this afternoon.  Though small 

it was nice to see everyone. 

 

Karen English of Sisters of Shields WI decided 

that the latest lockdown would mean their local food bank would be missing out on 

donations. She put a collection box outside her house and let everyone on Face book 

know she was collecting. In a short period of time she had eight bags of groceries 

to donate. Fells Angels WI have also worked 

really hard producing goody bags for the food 

bank on Gateshead they were full of festive treats 

for the recipients of the food bank services.  

 

People are very kind.  

  



 

 

After our craft demonstration at the beginning of the month it was delightful to 

see Gill Graham’s 6-year-old granddaughter Georgina developing her Sugarcraft 

skills. I hope Georgina enjoyed making them as much as I enjoyed demonstrating.  

 

Washington Station celebrated its 88th birthday this week. 

All members received a meeting in a bag with adult 

colouring, coloured pencils, a cross stitch card making kit, 

some handmade greetings cards, a lavender bag and some nice biscuits. They 

can’t wait until they can meet again to celebrate together. Members were 

delighted to have their bags hand delivered by committee members when many 

enjoyed a distanced chat and it was good to see members looking so well.  

 

 Sandra Scott, from Fulwell WI 

posted this article on facebook 

recently.  We are pleased to inform 

you that Fulwell WI answered the 

call for baby hats.  Darlington 

Memorial hospital were over the 

moon and sent their very best 

wishes.  If you have any spare wool, 

why not knit one, we are sure they would be appreciated anytime.  

Aswell as knitting Sandra has also been busy making masks using the pattern 

shared through the bulletin.  She recently made poppy masks, Pudsey bear masks 

and now Xmas masks for friends and family. Her husband dared to ask her if she 

had any Easter material... we hope it won’t be needed; let’s hope and pray for the 

rollout of the vaccine as soon as possible. 

 

 

Sister of Shields Wine Club – The Sipsters   

A first for our Sipsters, last week, an Italian night with an easy 

cook along.  The idea was to choose any bottle of Italian wine and 

join in with cooking an easy pasta dish.  Pasta with Burst Cherry 

tomato sauce was chosen to be the dish though some of the 

Sipsters added extra ingredients like, seafood, bacon etc.  Best 

way to have a meal together in these times,  All the food looks 

delicious. 

 



 

 

Since the beginning of lockdown in March, many members from 

Ewesley Road WI have been self-isolating or shielding. As a result, 

the group, has unfortunately not been able to have their regular catch 

up and natter. They have continued during this difficult time, to keep 

in touch via phone calls, texts and the good old-fashioned method, 

letters. They have become very much aware of the mental impact this 

horrible time has on all their members.  With this in mind they 

thought what would put a smile on someone’s face or have a positive 

impact on their well-being………flowers! They arranged for Zoe 

Overton, the Wedding Florist to help.  Zoe put together some 

beautiful bouquets which were hand delivered to everyone.    It was 

wonderful seeing the faces of the ladies as the flowers were delivered, bringing smiles of joy to their 

faces.   Everyone agreed the flowers where beautiful and a wonderful surprise.  it was lovely to talk to 

each other with Covid restrictions.  Ewesley Road WI would like to wish everyone of our WI members 

best wishes and take care and stay safe. 

  

Gelli printing is a form of art called monoprinting.  

This is where you take a gelli plate, which is a soft 

silicone plate where you paint a design on.  You then 

can transfer beautiful prints from the plate to your 

paper or fabric.  This is latest craft Joanne has been 

doing – fantastic with kids! messy but fun. 

 

Remember to tune into On Nova Radio North East, Sundays 2-4, where 

Julie Pendleton talks to Margaret Carter and always has a variety of 

interesting guests. 

 

 

Very few of us will have our traditional Christmas this year, this is a really interesting article that 

outlines that different isn’t necessarily bad.  

 



 

    

    



 

  

 

Christmas Corner – full of calories this week balanced out with some healthy facts about 

chestnuts which are now in 

season.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

   



 

 

Postbag – Once again thankyou for your lovely comments, it really makes it worthwhile  

“Margaret, Thank you to you and Joanne for a really good evening of quizzing. I had a great time 

made even better by being one of the winners. I don't think my little grey cells have worked as hard in 

a long time, but it's heartening to know they can still be activated! It was lovely to see so many 

smiling faces and from a good cross section of our federation.  Best wishes, Marjorie” 

“Dear Margaret and Joanne, - My latest News Bulletin has just been delivered and once again it 

makes for a very enjoyable and informative read. The creativity of WI members is inspirational.  

Thank you for including my novel, The Pigwidgin, in the Good Reads item. I do hope that you enjoy it 

– it was something of an adventure to write!   Best wishes, Maureen Haselhurst” 

 

Puzzle 

 

 

 



 

 

Once again, thank you for reading and sending your great photos and stories in.  I hope you have a 

good fortnight and take care of yourselves. 

The next bulletin will be around the 9th December and will be a special Christmas edition that will be 

distributed by email or hand to every single member. 

 

Best Wishes  

 

Margaret Carter - Chairman - Tyne and Wear South Fed of WI’s 

Office number and email 0191 5845814 twsfwi@btconnect.com 

Margaret Carter 0191 4165269, 07718 231984 macarter1@hotmail.co.uk 

       

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nUJV-9wvdB8 
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